Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Construction Industry Licensing Board
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Construction Industry Licensing Board has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by D. Andrew Smith, III, Esq., on behalf of Town of Ponce Inlet, Florida, on November 21, 2022. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition:
Petitioner sought a determination from the Board regarding the question: “Is the owner exemption of Section 489.103(7)(a)(1), Florida Statues, applicable to the owner of a townhouse unit within buildings comprised of more than two total dwelling units?” The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Vol. 48, No. 241, on December 14, 2022, in the Florida Administrative Register. The Boards Order was filed on July 10, 2023. The Board, at its meeting held on January 13, 2023, denied the Petition for Declaratory Statement, finding that the Petitioner is attempting to use the Petition as a means to determine the conduct of another person, namely any third-party owner/builder of a townhouse unit within buildings comprised of more than two total dwelling units, as prohibited by Rule 28-105.001, F.A.C.
A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Amanda Ackermann, Executive Director, Construction Industry Licensing Board, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1039 or telephone: (850)487-1395, or by electronic mail to Amanda.Ackermann@myfloridalicense.com.
